CURLEY CREEK VOLUNTEER FIRE DIST.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

CURLEY CREEK COMMUNITY HALL

January 7, 2014

MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER     1910 

QUORUM:   Dean Prentice, John Moss, Rob Woywod, Ray Chaffee, Ken English, Mike Underhill

MINUTES:   Minutes of the December 3, 2013 meeting were read and approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT:  Ray gave the PL and Balance Sheets to date.  Approved 

CHIEFS’ REPORT:   Ken reported 5 calls (ambulance) since last report

LEPC:   All board members attended the December LEPC meeting and had a favorable report of the presentation on the radio system updates for the county.

WEB SITE UPDATES & MINUTES:   John mentioned that the by laws are on the web site and passed out copies for the board to read and talk about at the next meeting.  The past approved minutes are being posted with a link to them from the home page for anyone interested.  

STATION 2 STATUS/COUNTY ROAD   Ray had contacted Road and Bridge and found that the cost to bring the road to county standards would be nearly $200K.  The standards are posted on the County web site.  It is not likely that the current residents could come up with the money.  Perhaps the Fire Department could look into grants, etc.
OTHER BUSINESS:   Grants:  John mentioned the possibility of grants; there are daily updates of availability.  It was mentioned that many are available only to members of the State Fire Chiefs’ Association; it might be worth while to join.  Rob volunteered to pursue information.


Non Member fees:  There was discussion of fee structure and the need to publish the fees.  Brochures may need to be distributed to the title companies and the assessor’s office.  


Training:  John mentioned that the board needs to provide what the department needs, and that it would be helpful to know the training need of the firefighters and to be informed of the training available to them.  Ken discussed the availability and the fact that many of the men are not able to attend due to jobs, etc.  There are schools available every weekend somewhere if people could attend.  


Ken said that according to the State Fire Marshal, it is up to the chief to determine the qualifications of firefighters.  Eventually, everyone will have to meet Homeland Security requirements; Ken predicted that there will be an end of volunteer departments someday.


Life Flight:  Ken distributed the applications for the Life Flight benefits.

ADJOURN:  2025

Next meeting:  February 4th, 7:00 PM at the Community Hall

Ray Chaffee

Sec/Treas

